
Every year the Copper Coast has many
events. Events that attract tourists and
entertain the locals. The many events that

are hosted in the Copper Coast are varied and
cater to all tastes.

This year we have had two significant biennial
events. The Kernewek Lowender and more
recently the Yorke Peninsula Field days (which
were successfully organised and well supported),
both of which have attracted thousands of visitors
to the Copper Coast.

The economic benefit of these events is
immeasurable and they add significant value that
reaches into many areas of our community. 

What is remarkable about these events and
indeed most events that are run in the Copper
Coast, is that they are organised and run largely
by volunteers. People that are interested in our
community, volunteering their time and working
together to make the Copper Coast a better place
to live. Without our fantastic volunteers, Council
could not fund all of the wonderful
facilities/events our community have access to.
Sporting facilities provided by volunteers,
marketing created by volunteers, events that
volunteers help run and even down to the
volunteer emergency services that keep us all safe. 

Like many things, there is a two-way benefit
to volunteering. Whilst we never underestimate
the work that volunteers do, I urge you to
consider trying to find a small amount of time to
volunteer your services. There are many ways you
can volunteer and you will find a benefit.

Research shows that contributing to society
and the positive feelings experienced when people
give back can be just as important to overall
wellbeing. Giving back to the community and
having a strong social conscience can also benefit
the individual.
• You feel needed. We often don’t value ourselves

and trivialise our actions. Seeing what a big
impact your seemingly small contribution can
make to the lives of others is very rewarding.

• You will feel good about yourself. Doing
something for someone else makes you feel
better about yourself as a person and boosts
self-esteem. It’s a win-win for everyone.

• Volunteering is a great way to meet new people
and get to know your local community. It also
helps you connect with other people who share
your passion.
There are many ways to contribute to the

wider community. Whether it is using your
business skills to support a Board, getting your

hands dirty planting trees at the local park,
visiting a lonely person or knitting toys at home.
Consider what you really like doing and find the
right match with an organisation that needs your
skills and passion. 

As I move through the community, visiting
many groups and organisations two things are
glaringly obvious.

One is that a large portion of our volunteers
are ageing. I am hoping we can build a culture to
encourage youth into volunteering. There are
significant benefits to be gained in developing a
culture of volunteering in our youth and
providing opportunities for young people to gain
skills, enhance health and well-being.

The second observation that is very obvious in
the Copper Coast is that Community Spirit is
alive and well. We have so many members of our
community ready and willing to roll up their
sleeves and get the job done. Congratulations to
all of you. You know the benefits you gain and
hopefully we can encourage more to help you.
However, to you I say thank you. Thank you for
helping keep the community spirit alive on the
Copper Coast.

Roslyn Talbot, Mayor

October 2019

Community Spirit

APEX Copper Coast Retreats – A fantastic example of one of the many volunteer groups in our region.

Mayor’s Message...Mayor’s Message...
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Kerbside Collection to include
New Greenwaste Collection

Please note that collection of recycling bins for the month of December 2019
has changed. Please also note the following Refuse Collections over Christmas.
• Moonta Township / Moonta Mines / North Yelta / North Moonta refuse will

be collected 26th of December
• Kadina Township / Newtown / Wallaroo Mines / Jerusalem refuse will be

collected 27th of December.
Please inform anybody who may be affected by this to ensure collection of

bins is not missed. A copy of the Recycling Calendar can be found on Councils
website or a copy can be emailed/sent in the post. Just contact Council on 8828
1200 option 6 to request this. 

Month of December 2019 Recycling Collection Changes

Free! Free! Free! Kerbside Giveaway Weekend
Once again we have our annual ‘Free Roadside Give Away Weekend’

November Saturday 30th and Sunday 1st December.
An opportunity where residents can place any unwanted items on the road

reserve for free collection by other residents. The clean-up and removal of any
items that fail to be given away is the responsibility of the owner not Council.
• Place re-usable household items at the kerb in front of your home on

Saturday morning
• Only place items for FREE with ‘free’ stickers or signs on items
• Remove items from the kerb by dusk on Sunday
• Consider donating unclaimed items to charitable organisations
• Place any garbage for collection on your regular garbage day and week

(regular bin limits apply)
For further information please call the Council Office, check Council’s

Website and make sure you ‘Like’ us on Facebook!

Council is introducing a Greenwaste Kerbside Collection service
which will be included as part of the rates from January 2020. 
The collection will be monthly and Residents are required to
purchase their own bin to join this service. 

The inclusion of the green waste service will be a great addition
to the already existing collection services, and look to reduce 

almost 900 tonnes from landfill yearly (based on prior figures).
Please ensure the specified bin listed below is purchased to avoid

your bin not being collected. To find out which days your
Greenwaste bin will be collected, please see the 2020 Recycling
Calendar page 12 of this issue.

The specifications of the bin are:
l Dark green body with lime green lid
l 240 litre capacity
lManufactured in accordance 
with Australian standards 
(AS4123 and EN840)

l Resistant to UV degradation
l Resistant to decay, frost, 
heat and chemicals

l  Tolerant of mechanical handling
during road side pick-up

As this is a greenwaste
collection service, the only
streams of waste that can
enter this bin are:
l Small prunings and cuttings
l Lawn clippings and weeds
l Flowers and leaves
l Bark, Small twigs and 
branches (no bigger than 
15cm in diameter)

l Seaweed and sweepings

Specifications What can go in?
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Please note that changes to the above meetings will be published on Council’s website along with other meeting dates.
All public are welcome to attend these meetings.

Special meetings of Council may be called at other times throughout the year and will be added to the website as required.2
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4th Council meeting – 7.00 pm, Council Chambers, Town Hall, Kadina
11th Council Assessment Panel (CAP) meeting, 5.30 pm, Town Hall Function Room, Kadina

22nd Council meeting – 7.00 pm, Council Chambers, Town Hall, Kadina
22nd Council Assessment Panel (CAP) meeting, 5.30 pm, Town Hall Function Room, Kadina

4th Audit Committee meeting 
6th Council meeting – 7.00 pm, Council Chambers, Town Hall, Kadina
13th Council Assessment Panel (CAP) meeting, 5.30 pm, Town Hall Function Room, Kadina

Nov

The Council has received approval for $1M for drought funding
projects to stimulate the economy. The funding is subject to the Federal
Government criteria to benefit particularly local businesses and
Contractors. The Council has approved the following projects:

• Moonta Bay Splash Town Shade Cover and Repairs
• The establishment of Dog Parks at Wallaroo, Kadina and Moonta
• Cemetery Wall and Cemetery Repairs at Kadina and Moonta
Cemeteries

• Beautification and Upgrade of Wallaroo Council Land
• Upgrade of Timaru Park, North Beach
• The construction and installation of a Beach Access Ramp
Johnsons Cove, Port Hughes

• Kadina Treatment Pond Lagoon Liner
• Repair Wallaroo Breakwater
• Copper Coast Drought Support Dinner
• The construction of a new 7 Bay Shed for the Moonta
Community Activity Centre

• Copper Coast Sport & Leisure Centre Repairs and
Acoustic/Sound Upgrade

• Installation of Charging Stations for Electric Mobility Scooters 
at Wallaroo, Moonta and Kadina

• Undertake Tree Trimming on Rural Roads

The Federal Government advised on the 16th September 2019 that
all of these projects have been approved. The projects are required to
be completed by the 30th June 2020.

Drought Funding Economic Development
and Marketing Plan

The Council commissioned Parallax to prepare an Economic
Development and Marketing Plan for Council. Following
discussions with businesses, organisations and residents a draft
Plan was produced with Actions. The Action titles were Brand
Affirmation, Tourism, Health, Generate Investment and
Education. The draft Plan was subject to any comments from
businesses, organisations, people that contributed to the Plan
and the public. On 7th August 2019 Council adopted the
Economic Development and Marketing Plan which will
continue to drive the growth and prosperity for the Copper
Coast Council. We will ensure that every six months there is a
report to Council on implementing the actions in the Plan.

Upper Spencer Gulf
University Hub at Kadina

Copper Coast Council together with the Upper Spencer 
Gulf University Hub at Port Pirie, RDA Yorke and Mid 
North and other key stakeholders are progressing the
consideration of a node of this University Hub in the Copper
Coast Council area based at Kadina. 

A Steering Committee with Businesses, Government,
Community and Council representatives has been formed to
progress this initative. Further information will be provided as
this is progressed.

Snapper Closure
The Council lodged a submission with the State Government

highlighting the significant economic and community impact
the proposed State Government Snapper Closure on fishing will
have on the Copper Coast Tourism and businesses in particular.
It is understood that the State Government have imposed a three
year ban on the fishing for Snapper from 1st November 2019.
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Copper Coast Council Mayor Roslyn Talbot, Member for Narungga Fraser Ellis, Kadina Chamber
of Commerce co-chairs Lisa Robertson and Darren Cave, and Chamber representative Kym
Gregory, officially open the revitalised Kadina town centre on Friday, September 6. Businesses
offered various promotions to support the opening event, which also featured music, magic, face
painting and more in the new-look Kadina Hub. Photos courtesy YP Country Times

The completed Kadina
Hub was officially opened on
the 6th of September, with
Member for Narungga Fraser
Ellis cutting the ribbon.

The day included live
music, magic, face painting
and a creation station for kids
to enjoy. It was fantastic to
see so many street traders in
the spirit, despite a very
wintery and windy day.

REMINDER: The Optus
Movie night (originally
included as part of the HUB
opening) will be rescheduled
for a later date. More to come
on our ‘Copper Coast
Council’ Facebook when we
know more, and in a later
addition of the Copper Post.

Kadina Hub Officially Opens

Carter and Dida Loechel create some face masks
during the Kadina Hub opening.

Harley and Jaxon Raymond take
a police car for a spin.James the Travelling Magician during one of his shows .

A number of talented local
performers took to the
street during the opening.



Copper Post www.coppercoast.sa.gov.au Page 5



Page 6 www.coppercoast.sa.gov.au Copper Post

As part of the development approval
for the Port Hughes boat ramp
upgrade, landscape works on the
upper section of the boat ramp carpark
were completed in August.

Works included a vegetated and
formed batter between the carpark and
upper level, garden bed between the
bike track adjacent Minnie Terrace and
the reserve and fencing to highlight
overflow parking during peak periods.

Port Hughes
Foreshore
Landscape

The Moonta Masterplan Survey recently closed, after being extended for almost 2 weeks, as per a request by the Moonta Business
Traders Group in August. In total, 437 responses were received, which is a good indicator of the level of interest in this much loved
township. The next stage of the process is to use the input from the survey to formulate a draft Framework that will be presented to
Council. More to come as this project advances.

Key
l Garden Beds

l Bike Track

Fence

Gate 

Tree
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Restoration works are progressing
on the Kadina Cemetery Wall, with
the focus now on the Eastern
outside wall. Repairs have
continued throughout the month.

In addition to the works,
Council has applied for a heritage
grant to help further develop this
project, together with the Moonta
Cemetery Wall and a Cemetery
Master Plan. The grant is through
round two of the SA Heritage
Grants initiative.

Community volunteers continue
to assist with this project.

• Tenders have been awarded to Contractors to upgrade and
reconfigure the irrigation and electrical within Victoria Square
between Digby and Ewing Streets.

• Restoration works on the Rotunda have progressed with the
balustrade removed, repaired and reinstated.

• Council is communicating developments with the Rotary Club of
Northern Yorke Peninsula to ensure the Rotary Kadina Markets and
future infrastructure supports ongoing activities within the park.

Victoria Square UpdateCemetery
Stone Wall
Restoration

Thousands rugged
up for Illuminart
Show: An estimated
2000+ came along to a
fantastic show by
Illuminart as part of
the SALA Festival held
statewide in August.
Thank you so much to
all who came out, and
helped in making the
night a huge success.
The Copper Coast
New Years Eve
Committee raised
much needed funds,
and were absolutely
flat out all night!

Illuminart comes
to Wallaroo

Rotary Kadina Markets.
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Copper Coast Welcomes Cruise Ships
Cruise & Maritime Voyages Australia

(CMV) will be the world’s first cruise line to
visit Wallaroo this summer.  CMV’s newest
ship Vasco da Gama will visit Wallaroo in
addition to Port Lincoln and Kangaroo Island
providing passengers with the opportunity to
experience the Copper Coast.

The Vasco da Gama will visit 3 times this
season on Saturday 7th December, Wednesday
18th December and Friday 3rd January.  The
ship will dock at 8am each visit with differing
departure times due to the tides.

1200 passengers and 600 crew will have the
opportunity to participate in tours, local
markets & entertainment, shopping and dining
providing an economic benefit to the area.

Community members and visitors are
encouraged to come to Wallaroo to not only
see the ship in port but to experience all that
is being offered.

Copper Coast Visitor Information Centre
staff have been working hard to prepare for the
visits.  Markets (coordinated by NYP Rotary
Club) will be held on all 3 dates at the John
Terrace Reserve, Wallaroo with live enter -
tainment programmed throughout each day.

Local tours will be available throughout 
the region and can be booked either on the
ship through Intercruises, in person at the
pop-up Visitor Information Centre at the Old

Railway Station, Wallaroo or online through
www.visitcoppercoast.com.au

Shuttle buses will bring passengers who
don’t wish to walk along our picturesque jetty
to and from the ship directly into John Tce
which will act as the gateway to the Copper
Coast.  Between Town Shuttles will connect
Wallaroo, Moonta and Kadina.

An extensive Meet & Greet volunteer pro -

gram is being prepared and many community
members are now inducted to assist with the
many roles required to ensure passengers
experience the very best our region has to offer.

Further information is available by
contacting staff at the Copper Coast Visitor
Information Centre on 88212333,  by email
visit@coppercoast.sa.gov.au or on Facebook
Wallaroo Cruise Ship Updates.

The newly opened Copper Coast 
Putt Putt course will be OPEN FOR
SUMMER! A fantastic new community
attraction, that will be fun for everyone!

Check out ‘Copper Coast Putt Putt’
on Facebook and like the page for more!

This project was made possible as 
part of the State Government's Fund 
My Neighbourhood initiative!

FAQS:
When is the course open? 
The course officially opened on 
Friday, 27th September, and will 
be open EVERY DAY 10am-4pm 
EXCEPT CHRISTMAS and 
GOOD FRIDAY

Where is the course? 
The course is located in front of 
the Visitor Information Centre, at
50 Mines Road, Matta Flat 5554

How much is a round? 
The course has a flat fee of $5
for ALL! That’s right, kids, adults,
EVERYONE!
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Contact the STARCLUB Field Officer, 
Max Stevens, or add LNYP Starclub on
Facebook, for more information on...

• STARCLUB Development Program
• Grants and Funding
• Volunteer training courses

recsport.sa.gov.au/starclub

t  0427 081 144
e starclub@lnypsports.com.au
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Fire Danger Season – 15th November
2019 -30th April 2020 (subject to change).
Now is the time to take pre-emptive action if
you haven’t already done so, to ensure that
your property is cleared prior to the
commencement of the fire danger season and
is maintained to the required standard for the
duration of the season. 

At this time of year vegetation can become
overgrown, creating fire hazards. In order to
reduce the potential danger until the expiry
of the fire danger season: 
• Properties under one hectare in area - all

undergrowth must be maintained at or
below 10cm in height

• Properties over one hectare in area -

establish and maintain a fire break around
the whole area, placed as near as practicable
to the perimeter. The fire break shall be at
least a 5 metre wide strip in which all grass,
pest plants and undergrowth is reduced to
a maximum of 10 centimetres. 
Council’s Fire Prevention Officer has

recently sent out reminder letters to property
owners. Inspections of properties in the
Copper Coast will commence early October
2019. If these properties have not been
cleared a Section 105F notice will be issued
with 21 days to rectify. Council then has the
right to remove or reduce a fire hazard on
private land and recoup the costs from the
property owner and issue an expiation notice.

Bushfire prevention

Hi all, Max Stevens is my name and I’m
the new STARCLUB field officer based in
Kadina at the Copper Coast Council, also
working closely with the Barunga West and
Yorke Peninsula Councils delivering this
State Government Program.

I am slowly moving myself around the
Peninsula contacting people and club
officials. I would like to take this
opportunity in thanking everyone for their
support and understanding. Yes, new to the
role and on a very steep learning curve. 
I wish all the clubs in the area all the very best for a successful summer season.

Please don’t hesitate to make contact if we can help. Communication is
key to developing all relationships. Starclub’s mobile number and email
address remains the same.

PROPOSED
BUSHFIRE
SEASON
DATES

15th NOV
2019

to 
30th APR
2020

This date can change please
check the CFS website
www.cfs.sa.gov.au
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ADVANCE
NOTICE

‘The Mayor, Councillors and Staff wish the residents
and visitors of the Copper Coast a Very Merry

Christmas and a Happy and Healthy New Year’

Library Opening 
Hours over the
Christmas Break
Kadina (phone 8821 0444)
• Open 9am to 5.30pm Tuesday 24th December
• Open 9am to 5.30pm Friday 27th December, 9am to

12pm Saturday 28th December, 9am to 5.30pm Monday
30th December & 9am to 5.30pm Tuesday 31st December

• Closed Sundays & Public Holidays
• Open normal library hours as of 9am Thursday 

2nd January 2020

Moonta (phone 8825 1511)
• Open Sunday 22nd December 1pm to 4pm
• Closed from 23rd December – 1st January inclusive
• Open normal library hours as of 9am Thursday 

2nd January 2020

Wallaroo (phone 8823 2924)
• Open 10am to 3pm Tuesday 24th December
• Open 10am to 3pm Friday 27th December, 

10am to 3pm Monday 30th December & 
10am to 3pm Tuesday 31st December

• Closed Saturdays, Sundays & Public Holidays
• Open normal library hours as of 10am Thursday 

2nd January

3 ALL DOGS AND CATS MUST BE MICROCHIPPED
3 ALL DOGS MUST BE REGISTERED FROM 1ST JULY EACH YEAR
3 ALL DOGS BORN AFTER 1ST JULY, 2018, MUST BE DESEXED

(by the age of six months, unless a registered breeder)
Please visitwww.dogsandcatsonline.com.au to avoid penalties

Moonta Office 
(Volunteer Resource Centre)
Moonta Tourist Office
Blanche Terrace, Moonta SA 5558

Wallaroo Office
5 John Terrace, Wallaroo SA 5556

Council Contacts...
All Correspondence:
PO Box 396, Kadina SA 5554
51 Taylor Street, Kadina SA 5554
Phone: (08) 8828 1200
Fax: (08) 8821 2736
Email: info@coppercoast.sa.gov.au

Council Offices
The Council offices will be closed for the Christmas break from

5pm Tuesday, 24th December and opening again in the New Year
on Thursday, 2nd January, 2020.

Resource Recovery Centre
Closed all public holidays during the festive season.

Refuse/Recycling Collection
Please note Kadina refuse will be collected on 27th December

2019 instead of 26th December 2019. Moonta Town, Moonta
Mines, North Yelta North Moonta refuse will be collected on 
26th December 2019 instead of 25th December 2019. 
Kadina refuse will be collected on 3rd January 2020 instead 
of 2nd January 2020. Moonta Town, Moonta Mines, North 
Yelta and North Moonta refuse will be collected on 2nd January
2020 instead of 1st January 2020. Kadina recycling will be
collected 2nd of January 2020 instead of 1st January 2020.
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JANUARY 2020 
       

1 2 3 4 5 
6 7 8 9 10 11 12 
13 14 15 16 17 18 19 

20 21 22 23 24 25 26 
27 28 29 30 31 

FEBRUARY 2020 
       

1 2 
3 4 5 6 7 8 9 

10 11 12 13 14 15 16 

17 18 19 20 21 22 23 
24 25 26 27 28 29 

MARCH  2020 
       

30 31 1 
2 3 4 5 6 7 8 
9 10 11 12 13 14 15 

16 17 18 19 20 21 22 
23 24 25 26 27 28 29 

APRIL 2020 
       

1 2 3 4 5 
6 7 8 9 10 11 12 
13 14 15 16 17 18 19 

20 21 22 23 24 25 26 
27 28 29 30 

MAY  2020 
       

1 2 3 
4 5 6 7 8 9 10 

11 12 13 14 15 16 17 

18 19 20 21 22 23 24 
25 26 27 28 29 30 31 

JUNE  2020 
       

1 2 3 4 5 6 7 
8 9 10 11 12 13 14 

15 16 17 18 19 20 21 

22 23 24 25 26 27 28 
29 30 

JULY 2020 
       

1 2 3 4 5 
6 7 8 9 10 11 12 
13 14 15 16 17 18 19 

20 21 22 23 24 25 26 
27 28 29 30 31 

AUGUST  2020 
       

31 1 2 
3 4 5 6 7 8 9 

10 11 12 13 14 15 16 

17 18 19 20 21 22 23 
24 25 26 27 28 29 30 

SEPTEMBER  2020 
       

1 2 3 4 5 6 
7 8 9 10 11 12 13 

14 15 16 17 18 19 20 

21 22 23 24 25 26 27 
28 29 30 

OCTOBER 2020 
       

1 2 3 4 
5 6 7 8 9 10 11 
12 13 14 15 16 17 18 

19 20 21 22 23 24 25 
26 27 28 29 30 31 

NOVEMBER  2020 
       

30 1 
2 3 4 5 6 7 8 
9 10 11 12 13 14 15 

16 17 18 19 20 21 22 
23 24 25 26 27 28 29 

DECEMBER  2020 
       

1 2 3 4 5 6 
7 8 9 10 11 12 13 

14 15 16 17 18 19 20 

21 22 23 24 25 26 27 
28 29 30 31 

ALL BINS MUST BE OUT BY 7.30AM ON DAY OF COLLECTION
There are no collections on Christmas Day and New Year’s Day

2020 RECYCLING CALENDAR


